
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA


Attorney/Client Session re: “Double F” Charter Schools


August 24, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on August 24, 2005, at 3:45 p.m. for the public portion of the attorney/client session to obtain advice from the Board regarding negotiations and strategies related to closure of “Double F” Charter schools.  Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham, Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Debra Robinson and Sandra Richmond.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Mrs. Allison announced that an Attorney/Client Session has been scheduled for August 24, 2005, from approximately 3:45 p.m. to 4:00 p.m., concerning “Double F” Charter schools as shown on the agenda.

Chairman Thomas Lynch opened the session and stated that the Board’s Counsel indicated a desire to obtain advice from the Board regarding settlement negotiations and strategies related to litigation expenditures concerning the pending litigation related to “Double F” Charter schools. 

Mr. Lynch continued by stating the following: in accordance with Florida Statutes Section 286.011(8), a closed-door, attorney/client session had been scheduled and properly noticed and the 

session would take approximately 15 minutes (from 3:45 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.).

Mr. Lynch announced that the following people would be in attendance at the closed session: Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison; Associate Counsel for the School Board Denise Sagerholm; Board Members Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, William Graham, Mark Hansen, Thomas Lynch, Sandra Richmond, and Debra Robinson; Superintendent Art 

Johnson; and a court reporter.  The session would take place in Conference Room B (adjacent to the Board Room).

Mrs. Allison requested advice at this meeting and the public portion was adjourned for the private session to begin.  

At 4:00 p.m. Mr. Lynch announced that the public portion of the attorney/client session in the matter related to “Double F” Charter schools was reopened and adjourned with Board Members Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, William Graham, Mark Hansen, Thomas Lynch, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson present at the close of the public session. 


____________________________________








Thomas E. Lynch, Chairman


____________________________________








Arthur C. Johnson, Superintendent

____________________

Date of Approval

